
Merry Christmas everyone, we’ve had an amazing week, packed full of festive cheer, the children have had 

so much fun. The primary school performed their nativity Adventures to Bethlehem on Tuesday and 

showed us they could all be stars whether singers, narrators, actors, signers, switchers, donkey riders or 

accordion players - all were marvellous! Thank you so much to those who came along to see it, children and 

staff alike were delighted with your overwhelming support. 

Ash and Hawthorn classes presented a fun sing-along on Thursday morning and the others enjoyed joining 

in the songs, signing and actions. Dave and his catering team then made us a scrummy Christmas dinner, 

afterwards we all had Christmas Parties with a ‘’special guest’’ in the afternoon. 

Today the children coming into school have been welcomed by carols played and sung by our (in)famous 

staff band, some stay and sing along or have a little dance on their way. Warm drinks and mince pies were on 

offer at the same time, to our brilliant transport drivers and escorts as a thank you for helping to keep your 

children safe each day. 

This afternoon was our very moving and beautiful Candles and Carols Service where children and staff 

shared readings from the nativity story, punctuating the story with carols. 

Parents and carers please note that our end of term reports have now ‘gone live’ so please use your login 

on EfL (Evidence for Learning) to see how your child has made progress in our 6 aspects of learning this 

term. Call the office no. if you need help logging onto EfL. 

It just leaves me to say a heartfelt ‘thank you’ for all your support this year and to wish you a very Merry 

Christmas and all the very best for 2024 ;)  From Your Leadership Team.  See you next year x 

Updates 

Headteacher: Melanie Newbury 

Designated Safeguarding Lead: Kim Thomas 

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads: Melanie 

Newbury & Helen Bowers 

Key Dates 

Physio Team:   

Tel: 01889 572021 / Email: 

paedphysiosouth@mpft.nhs.uk  

Special School Nursing Team:  

Tel: 07811487429 (Nicola Ball)  

Email: 

saxonhillnursingteam@mpft.nhs.uk  

Facebook: Staffordshire Special 

School Nursing Team 

Key Contacts 

Friday 22nd December—End of Term Reports 

Live on EfL 

Friday 22nd December—Break up for 

Christmas 

Monday 8th January—Pupils back to school  

Friday 26th January—Inset Day (school 

closed to pupils)  

Monday 5th February—Friday 9th February –

Children’s Mental Health Week  

Monday 12th—Friday 16th February—Half-

Term  

22nd December 2023 

Family Update 
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https://www.facebook.com/specialneedsschoolnurses
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Primary Adventures to Bethlehem Nativity  



Christmas Dinners and Party Day (with special guest!) 



Out and About  



Parents Recommend  

Illuminate at Shugborough 

“We’ve been to Illuminate at Shugborough this evening. It was all wheelchair 

accessible (little bit bumpy in parts & a few ‘ramps’ where cables cross the path but 

plenty of wheelchairs & pushchairs there!). We also saw a sign for a changing places 

facility in the courtyard although we didn’t actually use it or even look at it, but nice to 

know it’s available.” 

 

3D Toy Shop 

One of our pupils has bought in his special teddy that is just like him - it has all of the 

same scars, a shunt, splints, a back brace and all teddies are made to be just like the 

child. Its from 3D toy shop and can be bought for approximately £20 or can be charity 

funded.  

 

Please click here to find more information: www.3dtoy.shop  

https://www.3dtoy.shop/


Parents Recommend  

Accessible coastal paths in Pembrokeshire: 



Sleepover Club Highlights 

 

What a busy week with Christmas 

parties, fun and games. We would 

like to say a huge thank you to Santa, 

who took time out of his busy    

schedule to come and visit us, and 

also to K&W Mechanical Services for 

generously providing the gifts for our 

pupils in Sleepover Club. 

THANK YOU! 






